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PRAYER LETTER: MAY 2025 
Dear Friend, 

Greetings to you from India.  We do hope that you are keeping in good health.  Here is a brief report 

of our ministry: 

 

TRIP TO MANIPUR 

God allowed me to visit the state of Manipur, where close to 300 Kuki and Manipuri-speaking 

churches were demolished. We had two Manipuri-speaking churches, which were pulled down by an 

excavator and burned by fire. The members of one church were in a dire situation because of the atrocities of 

armed militants, and to save their lives, they fled and never returned to the village. Sad! 

 

The second Manipuri-

speaking church bounced 

back. The members made 

a shed on the adjacent 

land. At present, the 

average attendance is 

fifty. To my surprise, four 

ordinary women decided 

to take baptism openly. 

The church arranged for a 

baptism tank and placed it 

in the half-burned church 

building, and on the 

request of the church, I 

had the privilege of 

baptizing them. It is 

messages to those who are systematically trying to erase Christian testimonies from Manipur that the 

believers will follow Christ at all cost. Praise be to our Lord. 

 

NEW PROJECT 

Our college dormitories are about twenty years old. At that time, to reduce costs, we installed a 

cement floor that has since worn out. We have to consider the hygiene of the dormitories. We must not 

forget that when inspected by government agencies, we will not incur penalties. Considering various factors, 

we have decided to install vitrified tiles on the floors of the five dormitories. It is an urgent need. For this 

purpose, we need $ 32,555. We request you to pray about this need. Thank you for your prayers and support.  

 

Servants of the Lord, 

 

Sam & Molly, India 


